
 

 

2022 Schofields Sparkler 
Week 10 Term 3 

 



Principal’s Report 

Staffing 

Firstly, welcome to Mr Brendan Hall who joined us this term as Relieving Deputy Principal and has been a 

tremendous asset. Ms Thoroughgood has returned from leave, and we are extremely glad to have her back. 

Unfortunately, Mr Ross has had to take leave for the remainder of the term due to illness and we wish him a 

speedy recovery. 

Interviews 

Since our last Newsletter we have had Parent/Teacher Interviews. Despite some technical difficulties, these 

went well and parents and caregivers are reminded that should they wish to speak in greater detail around a 

specific issue with their child’s teacher that they can call the office and arrange a meeting. 

Ridges Athletics Carnival 

Thank you to Miss Moore, Miss Shelton and Mr Hall who took our school team to the Ridges Zone Athletics 

Carnival. The students performed very well with Archie H, Archie W, Lily, Kensington and Shaun qualifying for 

the Sydney West Regional Athletics Carnival which were held on Friday 23 September. 

NAIDOC Celebrations 

August 15 and 16 saw us celebrate 2 days of NAIDOC activities. This was a fantastic experience for all staff and 

students. We are very grateful to the P&C for their contribution which allowed all students to participate at no 

cost. 

Orienteering 

Schofields Public School took part in the Sydney West Orienteering Carnival for the first time since COVID and 

were once again crowned champions! Orienteering is a sporting event that uses maps and checkpoints to race 

a course. Sydney West is the largest of the 4 Sydney associations and so winning is quite the achievement. 

Kindy Excursion 

Kindergarten travelled to the zoo for their excursion, and, for the first time, it didn’t rain on them the whole 

day. The students had a wonderful time and thank you to the Kindy team for their organisation. 

PBL Assembly 

Our next PBL assembly will take place on Wednesday of Week 10 (21 September). Parents of students receiving 

an award will be notified and are welcome to attend. 

Book Character Parade 

We were delighted to have our book character parade. It felt like a long time since we got to do something like 

that. The kids were clearly excited with a larger than usual number dressing up and clearly the teachers were 

very excited to dress up too with most stages and grades dressing to a theme and clearly having a lot of fun. 

Thank you to Mrs Piang-Nee for her organisation of the event. 

Public Speaking Finals 

Congratulations to Anam in Year 1, Laura in Year 2, Mansh from Year 3, Anirudh from Year 4, Aadvik from Year 

5 and Leah from Year 6. They will be going to Rouse Hill Public School on 21 September for the inter-school 

finals. 



Spelling Bee 

Charlie from Stage 2 and Sarthak from Stage 3 took part in the inter-school finals for the Premier’s Spelling Bee. 

Both students did extremely well making the 5th round and final four respectively. 

School Photos 

School photos took place over 2 days last week. We look forward to seeing the end product. Thank you to Mrs 

Rogers-Falk for her organisation there. 

Father’s Day Stall 

Thank you to the P&C for their organisation of another wonderful Father’s Day Stall. We hope that all the dads 

had a great day. 

Jersey Day 

The SRC organised for this to take place on September 2. We raised somewhere in the order of $600 for organ 

donation. 

Check-in Assessment 

Year 6 recently took part in the Check-in Assessment. This is a state-wide online assessment that, as the name 

suggests, is just a quick temperature check on student’s literacy and numeracy skills and gives teachers data 

that they can then use in their programming to better meet the needs of students. Year 5 will do theirs early 

next term and Years 3 and 4 after that. 

K-2 Athletics Carnival 

Tuesday 6 September student in K-2 had their athletics carnival followed by a picnic with families. It was a 

wonderful day and thank you to Miss Regoli for her organisation. 

Colour Fun Run 

Lastly, on Friday of Week 10 we will be having the colour fun run which is a collaborative project between 

Stage 3 and the P&C. So far, we have raised in excess of $21 000. Prizes have been handed out at our weekly 

assembly with more being handed out in the coming weeks. 

Disco 

Our disco was on Friday night. Thank you to all the students that attended and thank you to all the volunteers 

who made the night possible. 

 



Kindergarten Zoo Excursion  
 

Last Friday, Kindergarten students visited Sydney Zoo. Students were excited to see all the animals and 
participate in an education session all about Living Things. The children were able to touch and learn about a 
variety of animals including stick insects, lizards and snakes, as well as seeing larger animals in their enclosures 
and learning about what they need to survive.   
 

    

   

 
     
The scorpion glowed in the dark - Aiden K Black  

My favourite was the shark. They look cool - Ivy K Green   
I liked the green snake because he was my favourite colour - Finn K Purple  
I liked the tigers - Siya K Purple  
I like the penguins because I have a penguin at home - Elijah K White  

I liked the elephants - Rayed K Red  
Premier’s Spelling Bee 
 
On Thursday 8 September, our SPS representatives competed in the regional finals of the Premier's Spelling 
Bee. Charlie in 3/4R (Junior) and Sarthak in 5/6L (Senior) participated in their respective regional finals against 
students from all over New South Wales. They were given some difficult words - Charlie made it to round 5 and 



Sarthak came in 4th place. We are so proud of these boys for their efforts and for being great representatives of 
Schofields Public School. 
 

 

 

Combined Schools Signing Choir 

On Monday 19 September students involved in the signing choir will be traveling into the city with Mr Storey to 

perform in the Combined Schools Signing Choir with other students from across NSW. They have been working 

very hard at learning the songs for the event which includes both singing and performing Australian Sign 

Language and we will them all the best for the day. 



 

 



SEVEN NEW SCHOOL ZONE TRAFFIC OFFENCES 

To help schools keep the school zone safer for all pedestrians and drivers there are seven new traffic 

infringements with new fines. 

None of the seven offences attract demerit points when committed elsewhere on the road but in a school zone 

they each come with two points. 

The changes are: 

1.   Stopping in intersection - Under the changes if a driver commits this offence in a school zone they will 

receive a penalty of $439 and 2 demerit points. 

2.   Stop within 20m of intersection (traffic lights) - Under the changes if a driver commits this offence in a 

school zone they will receive a penalty of $439 and 2 demerit points. 

3.   Stop within 10m of intersection (no traffic lights) - Under the changes if a driver commits this offence in a 

school zone they will receive a penalty of $439 and 2 demerit points. 

4.   Stop near bicycle crossing lights - Under the changes if a driver commits this offence in a school zone they 

will receive a penalty of $439 and 2 demerit points. 

5.   Obstruct access to ramp/path/passageway - Under the changes if a driver commits this offence in a school 

zone they will receive a penalty of $330 and 2 demerit points. 

6.   Not parallel park in the direction of travel - Under the changes if a driver commits this offence in a school 

zone they will receive a $330 fine and 2 demerit points. 

7.   Parallel park close to dividing line - Under the changes if a driver commits this offence in a school zone they 

will receive a $330 fine and 2 demerit points. 

Partners in Learning parent survey 

This term, parents will have the opportunity to participate in the ‘Partners in Learning’ parent survey, a part of 
the ‘Tell Them From Me’ suite of surveys (student, teacher and parent surveys) on student engagement. 

Running this survey will help our school understand parents’ and carers’ perspectives on their child(ren)’s 
experience at school. 

The survey is conducted entirely online and can be completed on smartphones, iPads, tablets, laptops or 
computers. All information provided is confidential and the survey will take about 15 minutes to complete. 

Although participating in this survey is entirely voluntary, your responses are very much encouraged and 
appreciated. 

More information about the survey is available at http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au 

To access the survey for our school, please go to http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/schofieldsps 

http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/schofieldsps


 



 



 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


